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At G. C. Burkhead Elementary, we believe that all children can and will learn.  To ensure that all children reach their maximum potential—“We find success in each one, some way, every day.”

Hal Bender, Principal

Site-Based Council Report

2020-21
Council Members:
Hal Bender, Principal/Chair

Heather Korrell, Teacher Representative

Kim Mouser, Teacher Representative

Regina Boone, Teacher Representative

Melissa Sallee, Parent Representative

Jennifer White, Parent Representative

2020-21 Committees
Curriculum/Instruction

Chair: Holly Moberly – Neysa McInteer, Rachel Upton, Paige Prindle 
Language Arts/Writing

Chair: Jessica Berthold – Lorie Ott, Sara Bollinger, Leslie Rivera, Kim Thompson
Special Education

Chair: Mary Horn – Amber Stephens, Dawnna Macmahan, Davisa Fogle, Catrina Pickerell, Emily Maxwell, Casey Goodman, Lanisa Elmore
Science

Chair: Jennifer Sullenbarger- Kim Mouser, Kim Shoemake, Justin Maddock, Anita Riggs
Social Studies

Chair: Michelle Richardson-  Shannon Stewart, Krista Dowell, Ashley Hawkins
Learning Environment

Chair: Sara Bollinger – Angie Isaacs, Kelly Goodman, Tonya Robinson, Alisa Nichols, Rachel Will
Technology

Chair: Heather Korrell – Monica Crim, Rachel Will, Angie Brown, Carrie Skaggs, Aaron Dale, Tonya Robinson
Arts & Humanities

Chair: Anita Riggs – Josh Johnson, Hal Bender, Aaron Dale

Areas the SBDM Addressed:

· Data Analysis: Worked with other schools within the district on various ways to collect and analyze data, as well as provide feedback and celebrate success.

· Reviewed monthly budget to ensure that all allocated funds were spent o the current student body.

· Shared Walkthrough data

· Continued integration of technology, moving us closer to 1-to-1 student/chromebook ratio
· Reviewed/revised Wellness Policy
· Reviewed/revised Safe Schools Policy

· Revised Supplemental Technology Plan to include IXL and eliminate Egenuity

· Reviewed PBIS data and received updates on program changes

· Monitor/analysis of the co-teach model

· Implementation and revision of NTI during the Covid-19 crisis

· Purchase Pickup Patrol Transportation System

Goals for 2020-21:
G. C. Burkhead’s goals are for continuous improvement in all areas.  Our Comprehensive School Improvement Plan outlines strategies and activities for focusing on student success.  Instructional rounds and walk-throughs were utilized to assess practices and an intentional focus was placed on data analysis. Our target this year was to meet students where they were in the learning process. We focused our efforts in to small group learning, both in the co-teach classroom and the general setting. We analyzed logistics, best practices, and data from assessments. 
Curriculum/Instruction/Assessment:

This year, due to the interruption of the Covid-19 crisis at the end of the 19-20 and beginning of 20-21 school year, we briefly halted our focus was to the effectiveness of our small-group instruction. As cases declined, we slowly resumed this.Walkthroughs were used monthly to gauge the effectiveness of not just certified teachers, but all staff who were working with kids. We provided specific feedback to instructional aides, Title I staff, and ESS on their effectiveness of teaching, rather than performing non-instructional tasks given to them by the classroom teacher. Our goal for the future is to ensure that all staff are directly working with students in some manner. While implementation of technology has been a common professional growth goal for many of our staff members, Covid-19 forced all of us to improve in this area. Teachers saw tremendous growth learning and incorporating these strategies during NTI, hybrid, and once regular instruction resumed.
Achieving K-PREP/NCLB Goals and Enhancing Student Achievement:

Due to Covid-19, we did not take the KPREP at the end of the 19-20 year. Because of this, our previous year’s goals remain through this year. We have enhanced our after school tutoring program and extended our Summer school program to address the learning gaps identified using ESSER funds. These programs will target individualized reading and math goals for those students lagging behind according to Spring MAP scores. We will also be incorporating fun activities during the summer to improve student morale after a difficult year due to Covid-19.
Success Stories

This last year has been a difficult year due to Covid-19. The uncertainties throughout the year have presented one obstacle after another. However, the staff at G.C. Burkhead have risen to every challenge. For our teachers who needed improvement in technology, the staff members took training and learned skills on their own. Staff members who needed to improve their parent communication in the past conducted home visits to every student on their roster. Teachers went the extra mile, conducting Google Meets for children outside of their working hours. I witnessed an instructional assistant meeting with a set of parents virtually, teaching them the day’s math lesson so those parents could understand. Six of our staff members volunteered to teach in the Online Academy. These teachers built their programs from scratch and made sure each student in their classrooms got the best that they could provide. 
Vacancies Filled:
Pile – Preschool Teacher
Norelle Poole – Preschool IA

Michelle Reynolds – Interim Guidance Counselor

Trina Ramsey - IA
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Name of Fundraiser

	Amount Raised
	How Funds Were Used

	Yearbook Sales
	
	No profit

	Spirit Wear Sale
	$95.95
	Funds used for 5th grade student trip and 5th grade farewell activities

	Kroger Community Rewards
	
	PTA 

	Box Tops
	
	PTA

	Texas Roadhouse Gift Cards
	$1321.00
	Funds used for 5th grade class trip

	Hats For Homeless
	$598.35
	HCS Homeless Outreach Program

	Boo Pops
	$1122.00
	5th Grade class trip

	Charleston Wrap
	
	PTA

	Burger King
	
	PTA

	Zaxby’s
	
	PTA

	Texas Roadhouse 
	
	PTA

	Coke 
	
	PTA


